CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
2nd March, 2023.
This was a virtual meeting via Zoom, commencing at 7.30pm
Present: Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Chris Prior, Paul Raymond, Priscilla Wilde, Anthony Daniel, 
                          Paul Niedzwied, Katy Jenkins, John Morgan.
In attendance:  Clerk -  Vanessa Walker, Trefin resident.

Apologies:         Cllr. Rob Smith
1. Representation by Public.  A resident of Trefin joined the meeting to discuss access to his property over the village green which is owned by the Community Council.  He is trying to sell his house but finding that now he needs a legal document to de-register the small piece of land accessing his property in order to clarify the right of access.  There are two legal forms to request deregistration which involve proving that the land should not have been registered as village green together with public consultation which could take considerable time.   Cllr. A Daniel has concerns that altering the boundaries of the village green may set a precedent which would apply to many other residents.  This was echoed by Cllr. Paul Raymond.   The Council offered a letter giving assurances about access but the resident felt that this would not be sufficient enough.   Other options are a Deed of Easement to put in place a formal statement, or a Statement of Truth.  Cllr. Neil Prior proposed that the Community Council either agree a Statement of Truth or allow the drawing up of a legal Deed of Easement (preferred by the resident’s solicitor) as a way forward.  Seconded by Cllr. C Prior.

2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 2nd February, 2023, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. John Morgan seconded by Cllr. Pricilla Wilde.
3.   Matters Arising.
· PCNPA – Abereiddy.  Mr. Tegryn Jones’ office have confirmed receipt on the 14th Feb.   Nothing received since then.  Cllr. N Prior will be meeting with the new Head of Planning to discuss this.
· Water treatment – public meeting with Kelly Jordan – Wales Water.   Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki has agreed a meeting in April when more data is available – there will probably be two meetings, one in Trefin and one in St. Nicholas. – Cllr. Niedzwiedzki will arrange the Trefin meeting.
· Speed data – Square & Compass.  Cllr. Neil Prior now has had the speed data but has not been able to interrogate it yet.
· Defib training / electricity supply.  In process.  Cllr. John Morgan has contact for booking training courses with St. John Ambulance.  The Connected Communities will make the arrangements for a defib training session.  No further action with regard to connecting the electricity supply to the AED.
· Councillor Training programme – results of assessment.  18 courses have been identified as part of a comprehensive training plan for Councillors.  It was agreed to do 12 courses over the next 6 months and to publish a Training Plan.
· Housing Survey.  The Connected Communities project has met with PLANED.  All Councillors were invited to get involved in the process and a Working Group was set up with Cllr. Katy Jenkins and Cllr. Neil Prior.  PLANED will launch survey on the 29th March in the School at 6pm.  The survey will be both paper based and online and will be designed to build a picture of the entire Llanrhian Ward area.
· Playpark Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Application – this is ongoing.  
4.   Planning
      i)  22/0879/PA:  Y Lodge, Treachred Farm, Croesgoch – alterations and side and rear extensions.  No 
          adverse comments.









      ii) Supplementary Planning Guidance consultation – end date 26th May:  Seascapes (joint PCNPA & 

         PCC); Tree and Woodland Guidance (PCNPA only).  Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki asked the Clerk to find 

         out what an “iczm” is.
     iii) NP/23/0080/ADV:  land adj to 9 Heol Crwys, Trefin – erection of an interpretation board on a 
         wooden plinth type stand.  No adverse comments.

5.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 
Land Registry - £54.60 
                                               Clerk’s remuneration - £360.00

                                               Donations - £100 (see item 13)

      Proposed by Cllr.  Neil Prior, seconded by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.  
      Financial Information:  

      Balance of current a/c -  £1,232.42
      Balance of deposit a/c -   £ 843.44
      The Clerk was asked to top up the deposit act up to £1000.
           6.    i)   Correspondence           
      a)  Various correspondence re request by Trefin home owner for clarification of access to his property                

           over the village green received.

      b)  Pembs County Council – confirmation of costs of running Abereiddy and Porthgain public toilets 

           received.

     c)  Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – Annual Report 2023 received.

     d)  Connected Communities report – February 2023 received.
     e)  Pembs County Council – decision to increase Ysgol Croesgoch catchment area received.

     f)   Cllr. P Niedzwiedzki – report on Solva Surgery which was sent in to Hwyel Dda.   Cllr. Niedzwiedzki 
           has concerns about the long term future of the surgery in St. Davids and a requirement for new 
           premises.
     g)  Discussion document:  Community Renewable Energy Project – Trefin received.
     h)  Pembs County Council – information that Richards Bros. have given notice on their contracts to run 

          the three coastal bus services received.  Pembs County Council will be going out to tender for a 
          replacement.  Cllr. N Prior will be writing to Paul Davies MS.  
                 i)   Funding request from Urdd Gobaith.

                 ii)  Consultations    
a) City, Town & Community Council Clerk & Member Questionnaire.  PCC want to try and build a picture of Councillors and Clerks across Pembrokeshire to make its relationship with them more effective.   There will be a formal review of Town & Community Councils later in the year.
b) Hywel Dda – new hospital public consultation running 23rd February – 19th May.  Next online 

                 session is at 10am on the 16th March.  
     iii)  Newsletters

           Community Health Council – change of name to Llais.
           CWBR Youth newsletter.
   

           7.   Social Media
 Facebook:  336 post reach, 59 engagements, 1100 impressions, 587 followers
Twitter:  182 following, 117 followers
 Instagram:   83 following,  131 followers, 
           8.   Public Toilets
                 PCC has deferred closure of the toilets until at least November.  The Community Council will 
                 need to investigate alternative funding options for both Abereiddy and Porthgain.   Ask Phil to 
                 open toilets the week before Easter.










           9.   Connected Communities


      The latest E bulletin has been issued and a report for the Pulse Survey completed.   A Community 
      Calendar is now ready for use so that information on events can be shared more effectively  There will 

      be a trial community lunch in Mathry in April. The focus this month will be on the new Housing Survey.  
           10. Trefin Conservation Area 

            After discussion there it was agreed that there are two areas that the Community Council could influence:

a) Boundary review on the Conservation Area.
b) Undergrounding  cables in village – a proposal would be welcomed on undergrounding cables.

Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki recommended that the GTI become involved and wider public consultation should be encouraged.
Cllr. Neil Prior will invite Sara Morris, the new Head of Planning, PCNPA, to a future meeting to discuss.

          11.  Community Energy Renewal Project for Trefin
                 Funding has been applied for to conduct a scoping exercise over the next few months to come up with 
                 an energy renewal project for Trefin.  
          12.   Pembs County Council Report
                  C Cllr. Neil Prior reported that the Budget has been set for the forthcoming year to include a 7.5%   

                  increase in Council Tax.  Even with this increase Pembrokeshire Council Tax is still the lowest Wales.   
                  He confirmed that the St. Davids Recycling Centre is being retained for this year.
          13.  Donations
                After discussion it was agreed that donations should be made as follows:

                    Wales Air Ambulance - 50
                    Urdd Gobaith - £25 
                    Fishguard Young Farmers - £25.  
                Proposed by Cllr. C Prior, seconded by Cllr. John Morgan

           Signed ………………………………….

           Date   ……………………………………

